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DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration 
Services 

[OMB Control Number 1615–0052] 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Revision of a Currently 
Approved Collection: Application for 
Naturalization 

AGENCY: U.S. Citizenship and 
Immigration Services, Department of 
Homeland Security. 
ACTION: 60-day notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Homeland 
Security (DHS), U.S. Citizenship and 
Immigration Services (USCIS) invites 
the general public and other Federal 
agencies to comment upon this 
proposed revision of a currently 
approved collection of information. In 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act (PRA) of 1995, the 
information collection notice is 
published in the Federal Register to 
obtain comments regarding the nature of 
the information collection, the 
categories of respondents, the estimated 
burden (i.e. the time, effort, and 
resources used by the respondents to 
respond), the estimated cost to the 
respondent, and the actual information 
collection instruments. 
DATES: Comments are encouraged and 
will be accepted for 60 days until March 
16, 2021. 
ADDRESSES: All submissions received 
must include the OMB Control Number 
1615–0052 in the body of the letter, the 
agency name and Docket ID USCIS– 
2008–0025. Submit comments via the 
Federal eRulemaking Portal website at 
https://www.regulations.gov under e- 
Docket ID number USCIS–2008–0025. 
USCIS is limiting communications for 
this Notice as a result of USCIS’ COVID– 
19 response actions. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
USCIS, Office of Policy and Strategy, 
Regulatory Coordination Division, 
Samantha Deshommes, Chief, telephone 
number (240) 721–3000 (This is not a 
toll-free number. Comments are not 
accepted via telephone message). Please 
note contact information provided here 
is solely for questions regarding this 
notice. It is not for individual case 
status inquiries. Applicants seeking 
information about the status of their 
individual cases can check Case Status 
Online, available at the USCIS website 
at https://www.uscis.gov, or call the 
USCIS Contact Center at 800–375–5283 
(TTY 800–767–1833). 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Comments 

You may access the information 
collection instrument with instructions 
or additional information by visiting the 
Federal eRulemaking Portal site at: 
https://www.regulations.gov and 
entering USCIS–2008–0025 in the 
search box. All submissions will be 
posted, without change, to the Federal 
eRulemaking Portal at https://
www.regulations.gov, and will include 
any personal information you provide. 
Therefore, submitting this information 
makes it public. You may wish to 
consider limiting the amount of 
personal information that you provide 
in any voluntary submission you make 
to DHS. DHS may withhold information 
provided in comments from public 
viewing that it determines may impact 
the privacy of an individual or is 
offensive. For additional information, 
please read the Privacy Act notice that 
is available via the link in the footer of 
https://www.regulations.gov. 

Written comments and suggestions 
from the public and affected agencies 
should address one or more of the 
following four points: 

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

(4) Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of This information 
collection: 

(1) Type of Information Collection: 
Revision of a Currently Approved 
Collection. 

(2) Title of the Form/Collection: 
Application for Naturalization. 

(3) Agency form number, if any, and 
the applicable component of the DHS 
sponsoring the collection: N–400; 
USCIS. 

(4) Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: Primary: Individuals or 
households. Form N–400, Application 

for Naturalization, allows USCIS to 
fulfill its mission of fairly adjudicating 
naturalization applications and only 
naturalizing statutorily eligible 
individuals. Naturalization is the 
process by which U.S. citizenship is 
granted to a foreign citizen or national 
after he or she fulfills the requirements 
established by Congress in the INA. 

(5) An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond: The estimated total number of 
respondents for the information 
collection N–400 is 393,671 and the 
estimated hour burden per response is 
13 hours. The estimated total number of 
respondents for the information 
collection N–400 (e-filing) is 393,671 
and the estimated hour burden per 
response is 12 hours. The estimated 
total number of respondents for the 
information collection N–400 is 
7836,663 and the estimated hour burden 
per response is 1.17 hours. 

(6) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with the 
collection: The total estimated annual 
hour burden associated with this 
collection is 10,758,661 hours. 

(7) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in cost) associated with the 
collection: The estimated total annual 
cost burden associated with this 
collection of information is 364,933,017. 

Dated: January 11, 2021. 
Samantha L Deshommes, 
Chief, Regulatory Coordination Division, 
Office of Policy and Strategy, U.S. Citizenship 
and Immigration Services, Department of 
Homeland Security. 
[FR Doc. 2021–00771 Filed 1–14–21; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 9111–97–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–6182–C–03] 

Allocations, Common Application, 
Waivers, and Alternative Requirements 
for Disaster Community Development 
Block Grant Disaster Recovery 
Grantees; Second Allocation; 
Correction 

AGENCY: Office of General Counsel, 
HUD. 
ACTION: Notice, correction. 

SUMMARY: On January 6, 2021, HUD 
published a notice in the Federal 
Register entitled, ‘‘Allocations, 
Common Application, Waivers, and 
Alternative Requirements for Disaster 
Community Development Block Grant 
Disaster Recovery Grantees; Second 
Allocation.’’ The notice incorrectly 
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stated that under a separate Federal 
Register notice, HUD will allocate 
$185,730,000 for mitigation activities. 
The correct amount is $186,781,000. 
Today’s notice corrects the notice 
published on January 6, 2021. 

DATES: Effective: January 15, 2021. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
With respect to this technical 
correction, contact Aaron Santa Anna, 
Associate General Counsel for 
Legislation and Regulations, Department 
of Housing and Urban Development, 
451 7th Street SW, Room 10238, 
Washington, DC 20410; telephone 
number 202–708–1793 (this is not a toll- 
free number). Persons with hearing or 
speech impairments may access this 
number through TTY by calling the toll- 
free Federal Information Relay Service 
at 800–877–8339 (this is a toll-free 
number). 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: On 
January 6, 2021 (86 FR 569) (FR Doc. 
2020–29262), HUD issued a public 
notice allocating a total of $85,291,000 
in Community Development Block 
Grant disaster recovery (CDBG–DR) 
funds appropriated by the Additional 
Supplemental Appropriations for 
Disaster Relief Act, 2019 (the Act), for 
the purpose of assisting in long-term 
recovery from major disasters that 
occurred in 2018 and 2019. 

The January 6, 2021 notice stated that 
under a separate notice HUD will 
allocate additional funds available 
under the Act for mitigation activities in 
the most impacted and distressed areas 
resulting from a major disaster that 
occurred in 2018. The January 6, 2021 
notice incorrectly listed the additional 
mitigation funds as $185,730,000 and 
the correct amount is $186,781,000. 

Correction 

In the Federal Register of January 6, 
2021, in FR Doc. 2020–29262, on page 
569, in the second column, first 
paragraph of the Summary section, 
replace $185,730,000 with $186,781,000 
to read, ‘‘Accordingly, under a separate 
notice, HUD will allocate the remaining 
$186,781,000 of funds available under 
the Act for mitigation activities in the 
most impacted and distressed areas 
resulting from a major disaster that 
occurred in 2018.’’. 

Aaron Santa Anna, 
Associate General Counsel for Legislation and 
Regulations. 
[FR Doc. 2021–00745 Filed 1–14–21; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4210–67–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR 7034–N–01] 

30-Day Notice of Proposed Information 
Collection: Moving to Work (MTW) 
Form 50900: Elements for the Annual 
Moving to Work Plan and Annual 
Moving to Work Report PMB OMB 
Control No.: 2577–0216 

AGENCY: Office of the Chief Information 
Officer, HUD. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: HUD has submitted the 
proposed information collection 
requirement described below to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for review, in accordance with 
the Paperwork Reduction Act. The 
purpose of this notice is to allow for an 
additional 30 days of public comment. 
DATES: Comments Due Date: February 
16, 2021. 
ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments regarding 
this proposal. Written comments and 
recommendations for the proposed 
information collection should be sent 
within 30 days of publication of this 
notice to www.reginfo.gov/public/do/ 
Start Printed Page 15501PRAMain. Find 
this particular information collection by 
selecting ‘‘Currently under 30-day 
Review—Open for Public Comments’’ or 
by using the search function. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Colette Pollard, Reports Management 
Officer, QDAM, Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 7th Street 
SW, Washington, DC 20410; email 
Colette Pollard at Colette.Pollard@
hud.gov or telephone 202–402–3400. 
Persons with hearing or speech 
impairments may access this number 
through TTY by calling the toll-free 
Federal Relay Service at (800) 877–8339. 
This is not a toll-free number. Copies of 
available documents submitted to OMB 
may be obtained from Ms. Pollard. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
notice informs the public that HUD has 
submitted to OMB a request for 
approval of the information collection 
described in Section A. The Federal 
Register notice that solicited public 
comment on the information collection 
for a period of 60 days was published 
on September 4, 2020 at 85 FR 55312. 

A. Overview of Information Collection 

Title of Information Collection: 
Moving to Work (MTW) Demonstration. 

OMB Approval Number: 2577–0216. 
Type of Request: Revision of currently 

approved collection. 
Form Number(s): HUD 50900. 

Description of the need for the 
information and proposed use: Under 
the provisions of Section 3507(a)(1)(D) 
of the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 
the Department of Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD) has submitted to 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) a request to review and approve 
the information collection listed below. 
All public housing authorities (PHA) are 
required to submit a five (5) year plan 
and annual plans as stated in Section 
5A of the 1937 Act, as amended; 
however, the 39 legacy MTW PHAs with 
a Standard MTW Agreement must 
submit an Annual MTW Plan and 
Annual MTW Report (Form 50900) in 
lieu of the standard PHA plan 
documents. 

The MTW Demonstration was 
authorized under Section 204 of the 
Omnibus Consolidated Rescissions and 
Appropriations Act of 1996 (Pub. L. 
104–134, 110 Stat 1321), dated April 26, 
1996. The original MTW Demonstration 
statute permitted up to 30 PHAs to 
participate in the demonstration 
program. Nineteen PHAs were selected 
for participation in the MTW 
demonstration in response to a HUD 
Notice, published in the Federal 
Register on December 18, 1996, and five 
of the 30 slots were filled through the 
Jobs-Plus Community Response 
Initiative. 

Additional MTW ‘slots’ have been 
added by Congress over time through 
appropriations statutes. Two PHAs were 
specifically named and authorized to 
join the demonstration in 1999 under 
the VA, HUD, and Independent 
Agencies Appropriations Act of 1999 
(Pub. L. 105–276, 112 Stat. 2461), dated 
October 21, 1998. A Public and Indian 
Housing Notice (PIH Notice 2000–52) 
issued December 13, 2000 allowed up to 
an additional 6 PHAs to participate in 
the MTW demonstration. The 
Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2008 
(Pub. L. 110–161, 121 Stat. 1844) added 
four named PHAs to the Moving to 
Work demonstration program. 

Subsequent appropriations acts for 
2009, 2010, and 2011 authorized a total 
of 12 additional MTW slots. As part of 
HUD’s 2009 budget appropriation 
(Section 236, title II, division I of the 
Omnibus Appropriations Act, 2009, 
enacted March 11, 2009), Congress 
directed HUD to add three agencies to 
the MTW program. As part of HUD’s 
2010 budget appropriation (Section 232, 
title II, division A of the Consolidated 
Appropriations Act, 2010, enacted 
December 16, 2009), Congress 
authorized HUD to add three agencies to 
the MTW demonstration. In 2011, 
Congress again authorized HUD to add 
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